
CLYDE TOWNSHIP 1ST MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

CLYDE TOWNSHIP HALL 

3350 VINCENT ROAD 

NOVEMBER 1, 2022 

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Manoleas at 2:00 p.m. 

Pledge 

Roll Call:  DeShon, Voight, Turner, Compton, Neruda, Dortman and Manoleas 

1st PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Kathy Marsh had concerns about a structure being built too close to the property 
line.  Discussion. 

Chuck Raski had a concern about having the minutes attached to the agenda.  He 
reminded the Board as the general agreement  

Trustee Voight had concern about the Township holding two monthly Board 
meetings.  No items on this agenda for November 1, 2022.  He would like to cancel 
the first meeting of the month.  Discussion 

Tina, 3020 Abbottsford Road also had the same concern.  She asked if the Township 
had enough business to verify having two meetings a month. 

ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA: 

 Motion by Trustee Dortman support by Supervisor Manoleas to add the topic 
of the MIWISH grant to the agenda.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried 

 Motion by Clerk Turner support from Supervisor Manoleas to add the 
invoice from Michigan Fire Apparatus Company in the amount of $1,328.90 
to the agenda.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried. 

 Motion by Clerk Turner support by Trustee Dortman to add the invoice from 
EGLE in the amount of $1,521.96 to the agenda.  Yeas: 6 Nays: 1 Motion 
failed.  Motion for additions to the agenda need to have an unanimous vote. 

It was requested to add this invoice to the next monthly meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

MIWISH GRANT 

Trustee Dortman reported to the Board about the Fire Department receiving the 
MIWISH grant to purchase a washer and dryer for fire gear. 



 Motion by Trustee Neruda support from Trustee DeShon to approve receipt of 
the MIWISH grant.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried. 

MICHIGAN FIRE APPARATUS COMPANY 

 Motion by Trustee Dortman support from Treasurer Compton to approve 
payment of the invoice from Michigan Fire Apparatus Company in the 
amount of $1,238.90.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried. 

TIDBITS 

Trustee DeShon had a question about Rabidue Road.  Supervisor Manoleas and 
Treasurer Compton went to MTA luncheon and talked with Bill Hazelton of the 
Road Commission.  Treasurer Compton reported to the Board that the Road 
Commission grounded Rabidue Road as far down as it could go.  She will be getting 
information from the Road Commission and getting another quote. 

Treasurer Compton received and shared with the Board information from MTA 
pertaining to the Par Plan Risk Reduction Grant Program.  Supervisor Manoleas 
commented that this would be a good idea.  Deadline for this grant is November 30, 
2022. 

New DPW worker started working today.  He will be meeting with Kevin Harrison. 

Trustee Neruda reported to the Board that he had a friend that donated his time to 
re-weld the bleachers at Bill Bearss Park.  Need to get wood for the seats.  

2nd PUBLIC COMMENT 

Kathy Marsh asked if the hydrants will be flushed out.  Yes, DPW working on this 
right now. 

Tina, had a concern about the air brakes with the truckers.   

Cindy Duncan on the truck issue on Rynn Road.  Supervisor Manoleas will call to 
help elevate this problem. 

 Motion by Supervisor Manoleas support from Trustee Neruda to adjourn 
meeting. Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:4 p.m. 

 

_________________________   ________________________________ 

Submitted by Kathleen Turner   Ernie Manoleas, Supervisor 

Clerk of Clyde Township    Clyde Township  


